
From: Soura, Christian
To: Shalanda Evans <shalanda.evans@sreb.org>

Date: 2/19/2013 10:14:27 AM
Subject: RE: Accountability-Based Funding Mtg in SC

Attachments: SREB-SC Accountability-based Funding Orientation Reg Form (Soura).docx

                Thanks – here’s my registration.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Shalanda Evans [mailto:shalanda.evans@sreb.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, February 19, 2013 8:55 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Cc: Veldran, Katherine; Julie Lybrand; Olivia Burns; Cheryl Blanco

Subject: RE: Accountability-Based Funding Mtg in SC
 
This is to confirm your participation in SREB’s orientation meeting on accountability-based funding in Columbia on 
February 28th in Room 112, Blatt Building. Please complete and return the attached registration form by 
Tuesday, February 19 via e-mail attachment to me at  shalanda.evans@sreb.org or fax to (404)872-1477. A 
preliminary agenda and our recent report, Essential Elements of State Policy: Outcomes-based Funding are also 
attached. Lunch will be available at 12:00 noon; the session will begin at 12:45 p.m. and conclude by 4:00 pm. If 
you have questions regarding the meeting, please contact me at 404.879.5571 or by email.
 
Shalanda Evans
Administrative Assistant, Special Projects
Southern Regional Educator Board
592 10th St. NW
Atlanta, GA 30318
(404) 879-5571
shalanda.evans@sreb.org
 
From: Cheryl Blanco 

Sent: Monday, February 18, 2013 2:44 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Cc: Veldran, Katherine; Julie Lybrand; Olivia Burns; Shalanda Evans

Subject: RE: Accountability-Based Funding Mtg in SC
 
Thanks for your note, Christian. We’re delighted you can participate and hope that Katherine will be able to as well. 
You’ll receive a follow up email in the next couple of days from Shalanda Evans with additional information.
Cheryl
 
Cheryl D. Blanco, Ph.D.
Vice President for Special Projects
Southern Regional Education Board (SREB)
592 10th Street N.W.
Atlanta, GA 30318-5776
Office: 443.501.3656 (Baltimore) 404.879.5593 (Atlanta)
BlackBerry: 770.401.2377
cheryl.blanco@sreb.org
www.sreb.org
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From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 

Sent: Friday, February 15, 2013 4:10 PM

To: Cheryl Blanco

Cc: Veldran, Katherine

Subject: Accountability-Based Funding Mtg in SC
 
Cheryl,
 
                The Governor is in Charleston on February 28th; I’ll be attending the event on her behalf.  Katherine Veldran 
from our office may also be attending…it’s a legislative session day, so that will be a game-time decision for her.  
Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff to the Governor (Budget & Policy)
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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